Town of Orford Planning Board Meeting
February 17, 2014 - Minutes                                                                                                                           
Subject to approval

Members present:  Ann Green (Chair), Harry Osmer, Lawrence Hibbard, Jim McGoff,  Chase Kling (Alt), Sam Hanford (Alt) and Vickie Davis (Planning Assistant),  

Members Absent:  Andy Schwaegler, Tom Steketee (Select Board),
Public:  Harry Burgess, Chad Clark, Skip Gould, Taylor Slooper, Ray Clark, Bruce Balch, Stacy Thomson and Brad Wilder.  
7:00 pm Ann G. called the meeting to order.  She then seated both Chase K. and Sam H. to replace Andy S. and Allen M.
The minutes from the meeting of January 20th were reviewed:

Motion to approve the minutes

Harry O. moved minutes be accepted                                                   



        Jim M. seconded                                                                                                                                               Ann asked if any changes or corrections; 
Changes or additions to minutes:

Clarification:  Tom Thomson’s offer to pay for postage is only for regulation notification.

Bottom of page 2 where Andy S. said it was the town’s mistake, meaning the Select Board.

The minutes were unanimously approved with the above changes  
7:10 PM  Informal meeting with Ray Clark:

Chase K. advised that he had done business with Ray, but not in regards to this issue and felt he would be able to perform duties without bias.

Ray wants to subdivide lot at 589 Main Street, what would become the back lot that goes to the river would have access by a 50’ right of way through Christiansen property on Bridge St.  Chase asked if well and septic met regulations as well as flood zone regulations.  Ray said everything would be out of the flood zone

Discussion followed regarding if right-a-way would be the same as frontage.  Sam H. said he had permission to sub divide and the access to the back piece was through his driveway.  It was determined that they were the same, but Ann G. will contact town attorney to clarify.
Ray C. was advised that he needed to go to the Flood Zone Committee (through the Select Board)for review and he would need state approval for the sub division (Ray said he had this from before but would contact to make sure still valid), a shore line permit will also be required.

7:40 PM  Excavation Permit Hearing for Stacey Thomson Properties.

   
Ann asked if application was complete, she said that the reclamation and excavation information are on the map done by Harry Burgess.

Chase asked if the lien holders should be notified in addition to the abutters, Vickie D. said PB cannot get involved in that, but she will verify with Mary Pinkham.
Harry B. with Stacey T. described the pit it is 99,000 square feet on lot 24E Tax Map 8-95, it is an existing pit used on property not needing a permit for own use, but know wants to sell from the pit and this would require permit.  Once the pit is no longer in use the land will be reclaimed.  Harry B said the slope is currently 2.1 and the regulations say it needs to be 3.1 slope.  Lawrence H. questioned if it could be done if less than State Regulations.  Chase read 155 E.5 and it said all slopes except for exposed ledge have to e covered and seeded, and this slope is ledge.  Stacey T. said nothing would be done until the spring; Ann G. wants to do a site visit.  Ann G. had meet with Stacey and this request must comply with RSA 155E. 
 
Chase K. moved this application as presented is complete 





 

Sam H. seconded













Comments and discussion:

Harry O. asked how going to grade, Stacey T. said he was going to step it down.  No additional comments.


Unanimously approved  
8:00 PM Public Hearing

Ann Opened Public Hearing, she asked if any questions from the public.  It was noted that the Conservation Committee was to be notified by the Select Board.  No additional comments or discussion.

Public Hearing Closed

Harry O. asked how long Stacey T wants the pit open, Stacey said 25 years, and there will be renewals every 5 years.  Chase K. said once closed there is a period of time to do the reclaim.  Ann G. asked what the hours of operation would be, not determined.  Taylor Slooper asked if using explosives, Stacey T. said no will use a crusher.  Lawrence H. asked about sediment control, Stacey said will catch all storm water on site in pit.  No additional comments or discussion.  

Chase K moved to approve Excavation Gravel Pit Permit conditionally pending site visit by PB once weather conditions permit. 










Sam H. seconded











unanimously approved

Informal Discussion with Bruce Balch

Ann advised that Rachael Ruppel will be attending the Select Board’s meeting on Wednesday at 6:00 pm. to discuss the Capital Improvement process.  The Select Board will determine if going to update Capital Improvement that is in place and determine who will head up the process.
Bruce B. wants to sell property with house 1.8 acres not in conservation.  He wants to sub divide 2 parcels out of property as well.  Jim M recused himself as he is an abutter to the property.  Harry B. went over what Bruce wants to do, since it has been within 10 years since the last subdivision was done this request would be a major subdivision request.  The property will have to be taken out of current use.

Jim M returned to Board after Bruce B. left.

Ann advised she had received the formal resignation from Allen Martin.  She also advised that Calvina Reznek, was resigning effective with the March meeting.  

Ann asked Chase K where he was on the fee schedule; he has some information from other towns, feels the fees need to be close to actual cost.  

Skip advised PB that he was interested in being an Alternate.

Chase moved that Edward (Skip) Gould be approved to replace Larissa Reznek as an Alternate.
Jim M. seconded












unanimously approved

Ann asked if right-a-ways where in an enforceable document.  Vickie D. said generally in the deed and would be a civil issue not up to the PB to enforce.

No additional business,

Chase K.  moved we adjourn 








         Jim M.  seconded.                                                                                                                               Unanimously approved by Board

Respectfully submitted, 

Calvina Reznek  
